

Department of Energy National Nuclear Security Administration Service Center



January 31, 2005

Majelle Lee Program Manager DOE Site Closure The Boeing Company Rocketdyne Propulsion & Power P.O. Box 7922 Canoga Park, CA 91309-7922

Subject: Release of Building 4019

OPTIONAL FORM 80 (7-80)	
FAX TRANSMITT	ΓΔι
Dept./Agency	From Mr - (
,	Phone # Lopf 7
N9N 7540 01 047	Fax #
5099-101	GENERAL SERVICES ADMINISTRATION

Dear Ms. Lee:

Building 4019 was constructed in 1962 and served as the SNAP System Nuclear Qualification Test Facility where SNAP reactors were tested, using fully encapsulated highly enriched uranium, at zero power, until termination of the SNAP program in 1970. All SNAP components were then removed a facility survey was performed in 1988. Documentation indicated that there were no releases of the uranium fuel or fission products.

Building 4019 has undergone a final status radiological survey by Boeing, and a verification survey by the Oak Ridge Institute of Science and Education (ORISE). The surveys included surface contamination measurements and exposure rate measurements. The surveys confirmed that DOE and DHS approved surface contamination cleanup limits have been met.

Therefore the 4019 site is suitable for release for unrestricted use.

Sincerely,

Michael Lopez

Environmental Restoration

Project Manager